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Important Dates: 

December 3  

Field Trip –Seneca College 

 

December 4 

Maker Fair  

 

December 6 
Field Trip—Seneca @ York 

 

December 9 

Steel  Pan Ensemble    

Workshop 

 

December 10 
3:30 Basketball game 

 

December 12 

3:30 Basketball game 

 

December 13 
Field Trip—Aquarium 

 

 

 

Dear Langstaff Families and Community Members,  

  

It is hard to believe that we are about to start the final month of 2024. 2025 is just weeks 

away! Many of us recall the start of the school year and are wondering where the time went 

and now we are heading into the start of a new year.  LSS is always a busy place especially 

during the month of December as students are engaged in many events and activities inside 

and outside of school.  Many classes have already begun their culminating activities and are 

gearing up for exam preparation.  We hope that you will reach out to teachers if you have 

any questions or concerns with your child’s progress – this two-way communication will 

help to ensure students complete the semester successfully.  

The Red Cross Club has begun a wonderful event and is collecting non-perishable food 

items for the local Richmond Hill food bank. Please encourage your child to bring a canned 

or boxed food item to their homeroom class. The homeroom class that has collected the most 

food will win some very special treats. We are very proud of all our students and staff who 

participate in this initiative.  

Student Council is busy getting ready for our Spirit Week, which will occur the last week of 

school. There will be a number of dress up days to get all the students into the holiday 

mood. We look forward to participating in all these fun activities. Watch out for future    

announcements.  

Our grade 10 students and many of our English Language Learners participated in the  

Ontario Secondary School Literacy test recently. We wish them all good luck and we know 

they will be successful and make themselves, their teachers and their families very proud.  

Over the last couple of weeks, students participated in field trips, on sports teams, in   

workshops, in assemblies, and in tournaments.  These events and opportunities help to en-

rich the high school experience of all of our students; we are very happy when students   

decide to participate in activities that occur outside of the classroom.  This spirit also en-

riches the school community.   

Thank you to all the staff and students who put countless hours into planning events for the 

entire school to enjoy and to the parents/guardians who are supporting these events by   

encouraging their children to take part in something while in school, and having to do all 

the drop-offs and pick-ups.  

Have a wonderful weekend. 

Sincerely,  

Ms. S. Epstein  
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Message from Our Trustee 

 

 
December 2024 

 

As we approach the winter break, I am happy to share a few updates from the Board of Trustees and to 

wish you all the very best for the approaching break and holiday season.   

Multi-Year Strategic Plan 

In October, we launched our new Multi -Year Strategic Plan: Building Unity, Achieving Excellence. The 

plan sets out three priorities that will guide our direction and decision -making as a school board:    

student achievement, health and well -being, and human rights and inclusive   education. It was      

developed by the Board of Trustees based on feedback received from the community, and we are    

grateful to everyone who shared their input. It was important to  Trustees to ensure that this is a plan 

that serves the needs of our students and community. I invite you to learn more about this plan. 

 

Family Engagement 

Earlier in the fall, we hosted a series of school council forums, bringing together school council              

representatives for an evening of shared learning and discussion. It was a wonderful opportunity to recognize 

the important role school councils play in our system and to connect with families. Thank you to all of the 

family members who are supporting the work of our school councils, volunteering in schools, attending events 

and meetings, sharing information and getting involved in any way to support and strengthen our schools 

and school communities.  

 

Some families have asked for tips on encouraging their children to share more information about their school 

day. Here are some tips that I hope you find helpful.  

 

As part of our ongoing commitment to working in partnership with families to support your child’s education, 

we also recently introduced the Family Dashboard. The dashboard will offer you secure, one-stop access to 

information and applications related to your child’s education. If you have not yet signed up, you can find 

more information on the Board website.  

 

Happy Holiday Season and Winter Break 

For many in our community, this time of year includes significant dates and celebrations. For those who are 

celebrating, I wish you a happy and joyous celebration. It is also a valuable time to connect with family and 

friends, as well as to rest and recharge. I wish you all a safe and enjoyable winter break and we look forward 

to welcoming you back in January.  

 

Cindy Liang, Trustee, Richmond Hill Wards 3, 5 and 6  

 

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/about-us/director-education/multi-year-strategic-plan
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-support/family-engagement
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/node/4373
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Attendance Reminder 

Parents/Guardians are reminded to report all late or absent notices to the Attendance Office AS SOON AS          

POSSIBLE by calling: 905-889-6266 ext.: 1 

OR 

email: langstaff.ss.attendance@yrdsb.ca    Please note we do not use EDSBY for attendance.     

Yearbook 

2024-2025 Yearbooks are on sale now on School Cash online for $35.00.  Prices will increase January 1st to 

$40.00.  Any questions or concerns can be directed to:  mary.crognale@yrdsb.ca          

 

Activity Fee 

The Student Activity Fee is very important as it allows us to make Langstaff SS a great place in which to learn 

and grow. The funds are used throughout the year and allow our school to provide informative assemblies, guest 

speakers, special events, open houses, school dances and other spirit activities. All of these events provide our   

students with an enriched education and help to build our wonderful school community. 

 

Report Cards 

The link to access the Secondary Midterm Report Card will expire on December 4th 2024.         

 

Start Up Packages 

Please return  important forms that were given to students at the beginning of the school year. There is a 

green Permission Form regarding school board policies. A blue form which gives the school consent for         

student’s pictures to be taken, have their picture in the yearbook and Social Media.                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:langstaff.ss.attendance@yrdsb.ca
mailto:mary.crognale@yrdsb.ca
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https://docs.google.com/document/d/1lsZBTYER6LEYEailbotBT1fmw4YBjVsPLNJXQGBdrdo/edit?tab=t.0
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      YOUR GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT MISSION STATEMENT 

Support and promote students’ well-being and continuous growth in three areas: personal (student) development,  
interpersonal development, and career development in order to help them develop resilience and realize their potential 
(success) as individuals and as valuable members of society. 
 -Ontario School Counsellors’ Association 

News From Guidance 

 
 
 
 

Stay Connected and in the “Loop”: Continue to stay up to date 
by following us on Instagram and LSS Guidance & Success Google Classroom. 

Instagram: @lssguidance 

Google Classroom: https://classroom.google.com/c/NjcxOTQwNzYzNDFa?cjc=4rjwryf 

 

Guidance Appointments can be made in person by coming to guidance.  There is a red binder on a 
standing desk in the Guidance Office.  Students can book with their respective counsellor, by alpha last 
name.   The appointments are made available every Monday morning for the week.  
 

Accessing Your 

Guidance Team                       

Ms. A. Ventrice,   

angela.ventrice@yrdsb.ca 

Alpha A-M 

                                                                     Ms. A. Sitt  

                                                     alice.sitt@yrdsb.ca 

                                                                        Alpha N-Z 

  
  

 Contact Information:  Please note the Guidance Counselors below 

Mrs.  L. Rico, Guidance Secretary  

lina.rico@yrdsb.ca 

https://classroom.google.com/c/NjcxOTQwNzYzNDFa?cjc=4rjwryf
mailto:reina.chidiac@yrdsb.ca
mailto:reina.chidiac@yrdsb.ca
mailto:lina.rico@ydsb.ca
https://twitter.com/WCIGuidance?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeeQ4AMZL_pFUtezIeGDbplAEwy016QdA0xBAcYWhKu5Acxkw/viewform

